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Press Statement

Brussels, February 28, 2003

Dutch Government withdraws ban on flame retardant product 
The Dutch Ministry of the Environment announced today the decision of Secretary of State Van Geel that “the temporary ban of the production, trade and use of the flame retardant FR-720 shall not be prolonged”
.

“We welcome the decision of the Dutch Government to lift the ban on manufacturing, import, use and storage in the Netherlands of the flame retardant BDBPT
, a year after this legal restriction had been introduced”, said Dave Sanders, Chairman of the Bromine Science and Environmental Forum. 
The temporary ban proved unjustified as it lacked scientific evidence. The product is not found in the environment and an initial risk assessment on acute toxicity in January 2002 commissioned by the industry for the Dutch Government showed the substance was of no concern.
Following today’s decision, a further risk assessment study focussing on long term exposure is to be conducted on behalf of the Ministry of Environment by RIVM, the Dutch National Institute for Public Health and the Environment with publication by end of 2003.
“We believe there is a need for sound scientific risk assessment of products such as BDBPT and we support the initiative of the Dutch Government to carry out a further study on BDBPT.  We commit to cooperating with the Dutch authorities in this respect”, Dave Sanders commented. 

The substance BDBPT is widely used as a flame retardant in applications ranging from waste water pipes to kitchen hoods in Europe and in a wide range of electronic equipment worldwide.
BSEF is committed to meeting increased levels of fire safety while ensuring adequate levels of environmental and health protection.  Flame retardants increase the fire resistance of materials which would otherwise rapidly ignite. Fires are also a source of environmental air pollution which can be effectively controlled. As such, flame retardants play an important role in consumer protection in modern society where people are surrounded by modern and more flammable materials. 
For further information please contact Lawrie McLaren, BSEF Programme Director at +322. 733 93 70

�  http://www.vrom.nl/pagina.html?id=10482&site=persbericht


� BDBPT (Brominated dibromopropyl ether of Tetrabromobisphenol A) is called by various commercial trade names, including FR 720, HP 8OO, PE 68, FC121K and FG3100 and is identified by the CAS number 21850-44-2.
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